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PUBLIC 

 
To:  Members of Derbyshire Police and Crime Panel 
 
 
 

Wednesday, 17 June 2020 
 
Dear Councillor, 
 
Please attend a meeting of the Derbyshire Police and Crime Panel to 
be held at 10.00 am on Thursday, 25 June 2020 virtually via MS Teams. 
A recording of the meeting will be published on the County Council’s 
website following the meeting.The agenda is set out below. 
 
Yours faithfully, 

 
Simon Hobbs 
Director of Legal and Democratic Services  
 
A G E N D A 
 
PART I - NON-EXEMPT ITEMS  
 
1.   Appointment of Chairman  

 
2.   Appointment of Vice - Chairman  

 
3.   Apologies for Absence  

 
To receive apologies for absence (if any) 
 

4.   Declarations of Interest  
 

Public Document Pack



 

 

To receive declarations of interest (if any) 
 

5.   Minutes (Pages 1 - 6) 
 
To confirm the non-exempt minutes of the meeting of the Derbyshire Police 
and Crime Panel held on 23 January 2020 
 

6.   Public Questions  
 
To consider public questions (if any) 
 

7.   Covid - 19 Update (Pages 7 - 14) 
 

8.   Member Question and Answer Session (Pages 15 - 18) 
 

9.   Challenge Topic - Safer Neighbourhood Teams and how they work in 
Derbyshire (Pages 19 - 30) 
 

10.   Police and Crime Panel - Grant Budget (Pages 31 - 90) 
 

11.   Announcements from the PCC  
 

12.   Forthcoming Events  
 
To hear an oral update on forthcoming events (if any) 
 

13.   Date of Next Meeting - 10 September 2020 at 10.00am  
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PUBLIC Agenda Item 5

MINUTES of a meeting of the DERBYSHIRE POLICE AND CRIME PANEL 
held on 23 January 2020 at County Hall, Matlock 

PRESENT 

Councillor C Hart (in the Chair) 

Councillors F Atkinson (Amber Valley Borough Council)  A Barrow (High Peak 
Borough Council), R Bright (Derbyshire Dales District Council), V Clare 
(Erewash Borough Council), J Frudd (Erewash Borough Council), J Mannion-
Brunt (Chesterfield Borough Council), R Mee (Erewash Borough Council), C 
Moesby (Bolsover District Council) (substitute member) P Niblock 
(Chesterfield Borough Council), J Patten (South Derbyshire District Council), 
P Pegg (Derby City Council), G Potter (Derby City Council), M Potts (NE 
Derbyshire District Council), J Smale (Derby City Council) and B Woods 
(Derbyshire County Council) and Mr S Handsley (Independent Member) 

Derbyshire County Council officers also in attendance: P Stone (Assistant 
Director of Finance and ICT) and L Wild (Legal Services). 

Also in attendance: P Goodman, Chief Constable, H Dhindsa, Police and 
Crime Commissioner, K Gillott, Deputy Police and Crime Commissioner, D P 
Peet, Chief Executive (OPCC),  A Dale, Chief Finance Officer (OPCC) and S 
Allsop.  

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors M Bagshaw 
and S Peake, and V Newbury (Independent Member) 

1/20  MINUTES Concern was expressed by some members that the 
minutes of the last meeting were not a correct record of the proceedings, 
particularly in relation to Minute numbers 28/19 and 31/19. Following 
discussions, it was agreed to undertake a vote and whether the minutes 
should be accepted. A vote was taken and recorded as follows:- 

For accepting the minutes as a true record – 10 votes; against 7 votes 

RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting of the Derbyshire Police 
and Crime Panel held on 21 November 2019 be confirmed as a correct record 
and signed by the Chairman. 

2/20  PROPOSED PRECEPT 2020-21 Hardyal Dhindsa, Police and 
Crime Commissioner for Derbyshire, presented to the Panel his proposed 
precept for the forthcoming financial year in accordance with the duty under 
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the Police Reform and Social Responsibility Act 2011. The Commissioner 
informed the Panel of his proposal to issue a precept increase of £10.00 per 
year to the current Band D precept of £216.60, which would give a Band D 
precept for 2020-21 of £226.60. 
   
 The Commissioner, invited Peter Goodman, Chief Constable to provide 
members with an insight into what a precept increase of £10 would provide.   
 

The Commissioner was questioned in detail by Panel members with 
regard to his proposed precept increase.   

 
RESOLVED to approve the proposed precept for 2020-21 without 

qualification or comment. 
 

3/20  PROPOSED TIMETABLE OF MEETINGS 2020-21 It was 
proposed that the Police and Crime Panel timetable of meetings for the year 
2020-21 be as follows: 
 

 Thursday 21 May 2020 

 Thursday 25 June 2020 

 Thursday 10 September 2020 

 Thursday 19 November 2020 

 Thursday 21 January 2021 – precept meeting 

 Thursday 11 February 2021 - 2nd precept meeting (if veto exercised) 

 Thursday 18 March 2021 

All meetings would normally commence at 10am at either County 
Hall or venues around the County dependant on room availability.  

 
It was recognised that there needed to be a degree of flexibility with 

any work planning process and the Panel should note that it would be possible 
to vary the timetable throughout the year should pressing matters arise. 
Therefore, due to the tight timescales experienced this year, it was suggested 
that the precept meeting be moved to Thursday 28 January 2021 and the 2nd 
precept meeting be moved back to 18 February 2021. 

 
In addition to the above meetings, a principal role for the Panel would 

be to conduct confirmation hearings for the Police and Crime Commissioner’s 
senior appointments. When notification of these appointments were made the 
Panel must review the senior appointment and make a report to the Police 
and Crime Commissioner within a period of three weeks and so it may be 
necessary for additional meetings to be held at short notice. 

 
RESOLVED that the Panel agrees the timetable of meetings for 2020-

2021 as proposed, subject to the suggested amendments. 
 

Page 2



 

3 
 

4/20  COMPLAINTS PROCEDURE Following on from the discussion 
on this matter at the previous meeting, the Chairman asked members if they 
felt it appropriate to identify a working party to review the Complaints 
Procedure, taking into account the guidance provided by the LGA. 
 
 Mr D Peet was nominated to assist the Working Group in an advisory 
capacity and officer support would be made available.   
 

RESOLVED  (1) that that a Working Group be established to review the 
Complaints procedure;  

 
(2) that the following members expressed a wish to sit on the Working 

Group: 
 
Councillor F Atkinson 
Councillor A Barrow 
Councillor J Frudd 
Mr S Handsley 
Councillor J Patten 
Councillor G Potter; and 
 
(3) that anyone else who wished to be involved would be most welcome 

and should contact a member of the Democratic Services team.  
 
5/20  POLICE AND CRIME PANEL – GRANT FUNDING Members 
were asked to consider the position regarding grant funding available to the 
Police and Crime Panel from the Home Office. 
 

In establishing Police and Crime Panels, the Home office had agreed 
that funding would be available to ensure that there was a Police and Crime 
Panel for the police area able to carry out its scrutiny functions and 
responsibilities as set out in the Police Reform and Social Responsibility Act 
2011. A limited grant was provided on application to each Local Authority 
acting as the Host Authority for the provision of administrative and 
management support to facilitate the Panel.  

 
The grant available did vary from year to year. For the financial year 

2019-2020, the funding available was a grant of up to £67,100. The letter 
dated 16th August 2019 confirming the offer of the grant was attached at 
Appendix 1 to the report and the grant agreement was attached at Appendix 
2. The grant was paid upon application and a return detailing costs incurred.  
Usually, there was a requirement to report at the mid-point of the year as well 
as at the end of the financial year. However, this year, the Home Office had 
agreed that the return need only be provided at the end of the financial year 
and so would be provided in March.  
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A further report would be provided for consideration by the Panel 
following submission of the return to the Home Office for the financial year 
2019-2020 and notification of grant funding available for the financial year 
2020-2021.  

 
Costs claimed for panel administration included officer time in 

supporting and advising the Panel as well as administrative costs in respect of 
the production and circulation of reports (including printing and postage), the 
cost of meeting rooms and training.  

 
The grant could also cover member expenses and allowances.  

However, the Panel arrangements for the Derbyshire Police and Crime Panel 
confirmed that no allowance or expenses payments would be made by the 
Panel itself to councillor members and that any allowances or expenses 
payment which may be made by councillor members arising out of Panel 
Membership shall be determined and borne by the appointing council for each 
Panel member individually. Derbyshire County Council as the host authority 
reimbursed reasonable expenses to independent members provided that this 
was agreed as part of the annual budget approved by the Panel.  
 

The completed returns to the Home Office showing Panel expenditure 
for the years 2016-2017, 2017-2018 2018-2019 were appended to the report. 

 
Members requested some dedicated Scrutiny Officer support and it was 

reported that funding for this would available through the grant. Amongst the 
functions the officer could assist with would be research and the gathering of 
information. The website required an overhaul particularly the addition of 
information relating to grant money and expenditure. Members also thought 
this would be an opportunity to raise the profile of the PCP. 

 
 RESOLVED to note (1) the position regarding grant funding; and  

 
   (2) that a future report will be brought for consideration by the Panel 
following submission of the return to the Home Office for the financial year 
2019-2020 and notification of grant funding available for the financial year 
2020-2021.  
 
6/20  ANNOUNCEMENTS FROM THE PCC Hardyal Dhindsa, the 
Police and Crime Commissioner announced the following:- 
 
 Complaints reforms would take effect from 1 February 2020. The Chief 
Executive would provide Members with information outlining the changes to 
procedures. 
 
 Details of the forthcoming PCC Election were now available on the 
website.  
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 RESOLVED to note the announcements from the Police and Crime 
Commissioner. 
 
7/20  RULES OF PROCEDURE Councillor B Woods requested a copy 
of the Panel’s Standing Orders and Rules of Procedure. These would be 
circulated. 
  
8/20  DATE OF NEXT MEETING RESOLVED to note that the next 
meeting of the Derbyshire Police and Crime Panel would take place on 
Thursday 19 March 2020 commencing at 10.00am at a venue to be 
confirmed. 
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POLICE AND CRIME  
PANEL 25th JUNE 2020 

REPORT OF THE POLICE AND CRIME COMMISSIONER FOR 
DERBYSHIRE 

1.0 BACKGROUND 

1.1 The following briefing is to keep the Police and Crime Panel for Derbyshire 

informed of the work of the Police and Crime Commissioner for Derbyshire 

and Derbyshire Constabulary during the Covid-19 pandemic. 

2.0 FORCE APPROACH 

2.1 As with all major incidents, the Force has an established Gold, Silver and 

Bronze command system in place for Covid-19. The Gold Group was 

established in mid-February, well before many forces, and the PCC is 

represented on this group by his deputy, CEO and Chief Finance Officer.  

2.2 It is through this group that the PCC is able to be assured of the work being 

undertaken and understand how he can add value to the Force’s work 

through his engagement with the Policing Minister and other PCCs. 

2.3 The Force is represented on the Local Resilience Forum (LRF) and the 

Deputy Chief Constable chairs the Strategic Co-ordination Group (SCG). 

3.0 WORKFORCE 

3.1 The OPCC and Force took early action to ensure staff and officers were able 

to keep themselves safe and observe social distancing. Any non-essential 

staff who were able to have been working from home and the Force have 

closely monitored the number of people who were either off sick, or who were 

shielding, self-isolating or caring for people who were sick. 

3.2 At the start of the epidemic the Force were reporting 626 staff and officers not 

in the organisation, this represented 17.3% of the workforce. As of 15th June, 

COVID-19 UPDATE 
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the figure was 334 off, representing 9% of the workforce. (This figure includes 

91 individuals who are absent for non Covid-19 related issues.) 

3.3 It should be noted that whilst people may be absent from the workplace this 

does not necessarily mean they are not able to work. Of those staff and 

officers not at work due to Covid-19, just over 87% are working from home.  

3.4 As part of its commitment to its staff and officers the Force undertook a staff 

survey in April to take the temperature of the organisation in terms of how 

supported staff and officers felt. The figures showed that the vast majority of 

staff felt they were being properly supported and were being kept informed. 

Work is ongoing to try and address the issues of those who did not feel that 

way and a follow up survey found that the levels of satisfaction had grown 

within the Force, suggesting that the approach adopted has been the right 

one.  

3.5 At the very beginning of the pandemic the Force were planning for 

significantly higher levels of sickness and absenteeism and it is through the 

decisive work it has undertaken we have been able to reduce sickness levels 

from their initial peak and continue to drive the number down. 

3.6 Despite the Covid-19 situation the Force have continued to recruit police 

officers as part of the Uplift Programme as well as 20 new PCSOs. The 

training has seen some real innovation in the development of a combination of 

social distancing and digital training. 

 

4.0 PPE 
 

4.1 There has been significant coverage in the national media about stocks of 

PPE and its availability to frontline staff. As previously stated the Force started 

work on the potential impact of Covid-19 early. This included sourcing PPE. 

As a result, the Force is in a strong position and has healthy stocks and good 

supply chains for ensuring stocks are maintained. So much so that the Force 

have, on occasions, been asked to help support neighbouring forces whose 

stocks have run low. 

4.2 National guidance has been produced on the right PPE for frontline workers 

within law enforcement and Derbyshire is surpassing this level of protection 

for staff and officers. 
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5.0 ENFORCEMENT 
 

5.1 The overall approach to enforcement of the regulations is based on a 4 E 

model:    

ENGAGE Engage with people around their behaviours  

EXPLAIN Explain why it is important to comply with the regulations 

ENCOURAGE Encourage people to comply, for example asking people to 

disperse 

ENFORCE Enforcement through the use of Fixed Penalty Notices, though 

this is only seen as a matter of last resort   

 

5.2 Latest figures show that Derbyshire have issued 251 FPNs between 27th 

March and 8th June, which puts it towards the middle of the pack compared 

with other forces nationally.  

5.3 As the lockdown arrangements have been relaxed it is anticipated that the 

number of FPNs will also likely drop.   

5.4 Derbyshire has seen a number of key locations attracting large numbers of 

visitors since the easing of lockdown. Notably these have included Matlock 

Bath, Harpur Hill (the so called ‘Blue Lagoon’) and Middle Peak Quarry. 

5.5 The Force have been working closely with colleagues within local authorities, 

the Peak Park Authority and local MPs to try and manage the situation. A 

careful balance needs to be struck between responding to the concerns of 

local residents and allowing people to travel in line with current regulations. 

 

6.0 CRIME 
 

6.1 As has been reported nationally, Derbyshire saw a significant reduction in 

volume crime since lockdown. This included a reduction in domestic abuse 

reports and incidents. Both the PCC and Force are aware that the current 

lockdown arrangement will mean that many individuals will be in situations 

where they are in households with their abusers and opportunities to report 

may be limited. Significant work is being undertaken by both the Force and 
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the PCC’s commissioned Victim Services to ensure that avenues for reporting 

and support remain open. 

6.2 The Force are now seeing general levels of crime and anti-social behaviour 

return to ‘pre-Covid’ levels which has presented challenges in terms of 

resource allocation. 

6.3 The protests following the death of George Floyd in the United States has 

also presented a number of challenges both in terms of managing protests 

and a focus on key sites around the County such as the ‘Black Head’ in 

Ashbourne that was removed. 

6.4 Following an initial decrease in road usage the Force saw an increase in cars 

on the roads and those who are seeing the quieter roads as an opportunity to 

commit speeding offences. The Force put detailed plans in place and activity 

is being undertaken to tackle the issue. 

6.5 The Force are also working hard to ensure that whilst people are in lockdown 

they do not fall victim to cyber or cyber enabled crime and advice and 

guidance is being issued through all the Force’s communication channels. 

6.6 The Force are also specifically monitoring incidents of Hate Crime as there 

have been reports across the country of members of certain ethnic groups 

being targeted due to Covid-19. Whilst there have been a few isolated 

incidents in Derbyshire we have not seen any particular patterns or trends, but 

a watching brief is being kept on this.  

6.7 With the regulations and social distancing requirements we are currently living 

with we have seen significant pressures within the wider Criminal Justice 

System. Trials have been postponed and the Crown Court is currently closed 

and the local Magistrates Courts are working as virtual courts. This has seen 

increased pressures on the Force especially around remand hearings as 

these are taking place within a custody setting.  

6.8 One area that Derbyshire is leading the way is in relation to virtual work when 

there is a potential risk to a victim/witness in a case, particularly around 

domestic abuse, and ensuring that these are considered. We have 

successfully managed to get cases postponed rather than dropped due to 

successful engagement with the judiciary around these risks. 
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7.0 CONTACT MANAGEMENT 
 

7.1 Following an initial downturn in 999 calls, numbers have returned to a more 

expected level. 

7.2 As of 15th June the average number of 999 calls per day was 353 the average 

wait for a call to be answered was 9 seconds. 

7.3 101 calls saw an initial increase with people reporting breaches of regulations. 

Currently there are on average just over 899 calls per day, with an average 

wait time of 168 seconds for a call to be answered. 

7.4 The Force also saw a spike in the number of regulation breach reports 

through the Single Online Home portal. 

7.5 A LiveChat function has also been introduced which will add an additional way 

in which the public will be able to access the Force. As an aside this 

functionality is currently being supported by some of those staff who are not in 

the workplace but are able to work from home.  

 

8.0 RECOVERY 
 

8.1 The Force are currently working on detailed plans to allow people to start 

returning to work. A significant challenge is being able to do this safely and 

allow for social distancing. 

8.2 The Government guidance remains clear – if you can work from home you 

should continue to do so and this means that the PCC’s office is likely to 

remain working remotely for the foreseeable future. 

8.3 As other parts of the country respond to the easing of lockdown arrangements 

it is anticipated that there may an increased call on police resources both in 

terms of re-emerging crime types such as shoplifting as well as the role police 

may have to play in enforcement for the use of facial coverings on public 

transport. 

8.4 Like all police forces Derbyshire continues to look to the Centre and the 

National Police Chief’s Council to understand how the changing regulations 

and guidance should be applied. 

8.5 Significant work is also being undertaken with wider criminal justice partners 

to manage the growing crisis within the Criminal Justice System due to a 
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growing backlog of cases. 

 

9.0 CRIMINAL JUSTICE 
 

9.1 Social distancing rules have meant that the delivery of an effective criminal 

justice system has been severely impaired. This area is of great concern and 

that HMCTS appears to lack a plan for restarting courts to a degree that the 

justice system to return to some degree of normality. 

9.2 Up until 27th May there were:  

• 98 Crown Court trials which has been adjourned, with no new dates set 

• 166 trials listed between 01/07/20 – 25/12/20 but no indication how many of 

these will be able to progress 

• 261 Magistrate trials adjourned with no new date set 

• 560 cases adjourned for first hearings, Domestic Abuse court, GAP/NGAP1 

and Youth Court 

9.3 Scaled up it becomes clear that there is a significant risk developing and the 

backlog may take years to clear.  

9.4 Remand hearings are also an issue and as a result the custody suite at Ripley 

has been reopened as a remand suite with dedicated staff to support it. 

9.5 As Chair of the local Criminal Justice Board the PCC has been working with 

partners to try and find solutions that will mitigate the ever-increasing risk. 

 

10.0 VICTIM SERVICES 
 

10.1 One of the key functions of the PCC is the commissioning of support services 

for victims of crime. Due to the Covid-19 pandemic we have needed to work 

closely with our service providers to ensure that services are able to be 

provided, albeit in a different format. 

1.2 We are also required to engage and report with the Ministry of Justice who 

provide the funding of these services to the PCC. The MOJ have put out a 

request for information from PCCs regarding any emergency funding needs in 

                                                
1 GAP – ‘Guilty Anticipated Plea’; NGAP – ‘Not Guilty Anticipated Plea’ 
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the victim services space.  We have responded to that request and await 

feedback on whether any additional funding will be provided so the PCC can 

expand his support for organisations within Derbyshire as they adapt to 

current working conditions. 

 

11.0 FINANCIAL MATTERS 
11.1 As would be expected there have been a number of additional costs 

generated during this situation. The Force are working with national 

colleagues to collate all of these costs and feed them into Government, who 

have said they will meet them.  

11.2 Areas of expenditure have included on IT equipment to allow for remote 

working and obviously spend relating to the purchase of PPE.  

11.3 The PCC has also provided additional resource to some of the Victim Service 

providers to allow for remote working.  

 

12.0 RECOMMENDATIONS 

i. The Police and Crime Panel of Derbyshire note the update provided. 

ii. That the Panel gains assurance that the Force and OPCC are responding 

well to the Covid-19 situation 

 
 

Contact details 
in the event 
of enquiries 

Name: Hardyal Dhindsa 
External telephone number: 0300 122 6000 
Email address: pccoffice@derbyshire.pnn.police.uk 

 
ATTACHMENTS 
 
None 
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POLICE AND CRIME PANEL 
25 June 2020 

REPORT OF THE POLICE AND CRIME COMMISSIONER FOR DERBYSHIRE 

 MEMBER QUESTIONS 

1. PURPOSE OF THE REPORT

1.1 To provide written responses to pre-submitted questions from Panel 
members to the Police & Crime Commissioner. 

2. QUESTIONS

Question 1:  from Cllr Fay Atkinson 

With Tory austerity driven cuts to Policing budgets and to other services 
which support our communities. in particular youth provision, would the 
PCC comment on the Chief Constable's remarks to the PCP at our last 
meeting that austerity has had a negative impact on policing in Derbyshire 
by giving examples of where this might be the case? 

I have reported to the Panel previously that the cuts to policing since 2010 that 
formed part of the government’s austerity policy has had a major impact on 
policing in our city and county. The Panel will be aware that Derbyshire lost 
approximately 450 police officers and nearly 300 police staff and, as the Chief 
Constable stated in his open letter dated 13th January 2020 regarding police 
funding, this meant that “the Constabulary has been operating at a level at 
which we have only been able to deliver essential service.” Even the promised 
extra police officers, whilst needed and welcome, will not take Derbyshire 
Constabulary back to its pre-austerity numbers of police officers and does 
nothing to address the loss of PCSOs and police staff. 

As well as impacting on the Forces ability to prevent and investigate crime, 
those cuts to police numbers affected public confidence in the police with nearly 
every community I visited raising the issue of the lack of police visibility and 
requesting a greater police presence. This is an issue that has troubled me 
greatly because our model of policing very much depends on the relationship 
between the police and the community they serve. 

Austerity has also impacted on the services provided by partner agencies, often 
resulting in increased demand on policing. One of the most obvious areas has 
been cuts to children’s services budgets. The loss of youth services for 
example, has placed greater demands on the police with the public now 
regularly turning to the police as the lead agency to deal with anti-social 
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behaviour involving young people. Police officers dealing with this type of 
“quasi-youth work” then have less time to available to deal with other demands. 
Another noticeable consequence has been that both principle local authorities 
have contributed less to their respective MASH sites, making it more difficult for 
meaningful information sharing and early intervention to happen. 
 
The recent flooding incidents brought to light the extra demand placed on the 
police call centre by the public telephoning the police for non-policing highway 
emergencies when they are unable to contact their local authority out of hours. 
Whilst that particular instance was perhaps an extreme occurrence, other 
examples have also been brought to my attention.  
 
My office has also experienced increased demand, both in terms of victim 
services and requests for funding, due to some partners either withdrawing or 
reducing their provision of services. This has included my office stepping in to 
take over responsibility for the commissioning of standard risk domestic abuse 
services in the City that would have otherwise been lost.  
 
As you know my office runs a number of grant schemes throughout the year and 
I have noticed a real upturn over the course of my four years in office of the 
number of applications for projects delivering activities for young people. This 
year for example, over fifty percent of funding requests for large grants were 
from organisations working with young people, many of these applications cited 
the loss of council youth provision as part of their rationale for seeking my 
funding. Whilst I have been able to support a number of these applications, I 
have not been able to support all of them and my funding is of a one-off nature 
rather than on going. 
 
Another key issue we have faced is support for those who have mental health 
issues or other vulnerabilities.  As I have explained to the Panel in the past this 
is a key priority for me as too much time is spent by our contact centre and by 
staff and officers dealing with issues that would be better dealt with by mental 
health and other professionals. In response I have driven forward the delivery of 
the mental health triage hub, based within our contact centre, that sees 
professionals from a variety of agencies working together to get the right 
support to those who need it. Once again, money and police time spent on 
plugging this gap isn’t then available for use on more obvious policing activities. 
 
It could be said that policing is a victim of its own success. It is seen as the 
service of last resort and is often where people turn to when they are not getting 
services elsewhere. However, as resources for all public services are under 
significant strain this impacts on the police’s ability to deliver against its core 
functions as it is picking up the slack from elsewhere. 
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Question 2:   from Cllr Ged Potter 
 
How many Derbyshire Constabulary Police Officers and Civilian staff are 
or have been employed on secondments within any organisations serving 
outside the Derbyshire Constabulary area since 2010? 
 
There have been 60 individual officers who have been on secondment in the 
last 10 years. 
 
There have been 36 Police Staff who have been on secondment. 
 
Of these 96, 16 have been seconded but have worked within the East Midlands 
region. 
 
My Chief Executive is about to go on a 6 month secondment to lead on work 
around the policing submission for the Spending Review from the Association of 
Police & Crime Commissioners and National Police Chiefs’ Council linking into 
the Home Office who will ultimately make the submission to theTreasury. 
 
  
 
 
Contact details 
in the event 
of enquiries 

Name: Hardyal Dhindsa 
 

External telephone number: 0300 122 6000 
 

Email address:  pccoffice@derbyshire.pnn.police.uk
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PUBLIC  Agenda Item 9 

POLICE AND CRIME PANEL 
25 June 2020 

REPORT OF THE POLICE AND CRIME COMMISSIONER FOR DERBYSHIRE 

 SAFER NEIGHBOURHOOD TEAMS – DERBYSHIRE’S APPROACH 

1. PURPOSE OF THE REPORT

1.1 To inform the Police and Crime Panel (the PCP) of the role and function of 
neighbourhood policing and Safer Neighbourhood Teams (SNTs).  

2. BACKGROUND

2.1 Neighbourhood policing is a fundamental part of how Derbyshire Constabulary 
seeks to keep its communities safe. There are 94 SNTs covering Derby City and 
Derbyshire. (Details of these can be found in Appendix A) 

2.2 It is clear from the #D383 tour and conversations with the public that a visible 
neighbourhood presence provides reassurance to local communities and is 
greatly valued by the people of Derbyshire. The PCC’s belief in the importance 
of neighbourhood policing has ensured it has remained a cornerstone of 
Derbyshire’s approach at a time when neighbourhood resources have seen 
significant cuts in other police force areas. This neighbourhood presence is 
supported by other parts of policing which deal with higher threat and risks to 
keep the public safe, but are less visible to the public. A good combination of the 
two is required to effectively ‘Make Derbyshire Safer Together’. 

2.3 Much of the work is based on the College of Policing’s guidelines for effective 
neighborhood policing which is based on seven guidelines or pillars. These are: 
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• Engaging Communities Working with the police and crime commissioner to 
deliver and support neighbourhood policing and ensure it is built on effective 
engagement and consultation with communities. 

 
• Solving Problems Ensuring officers, staff and volunteers use structured 

problem solving to deal with local priorities, working collaboratively with 
communities and, where appropriate, private, public and voluntary sector 
partners. 

 
• Targeting Activity Ensuring policing activities within neighbourhoods are 

targeted according to the needs of different communities, taking account of 
threat, risk, harm and vulnerability. 

 
• Promoting the Right Culture Promoting an organisational culture that 

encourages the public to participate in neighbourhood policing. We will take 
steps to ensure that all police contact with colleagues, partners and the public 
seeks to build trust and is consistent with procedural justice. 

 
• Building Analytical Capability Ensuring there is sufficient analytical capacity 

and capability necessary for problem solving. 
 

• Developing officers, staff and volunteers Supporting and equipping officers, 
staff and volunteers to work in neighbourhood policing and ensure they receive 
learning and continuing professional development on the areas identified in 
these guidelines. 

 
• Developing and sharing learning Working with the College of Policing, the 

wider police service, partners and academia to identify and share learning about 
neighbourhood policing and current threats.   

 
2.4 Over the past 18 months the force has reviewed its approach to SNTs. This was 

intended to consider the previous allocation of resources and determine if they 
met the current threat and risks faced to ensure that the investment or uplift of 
additional resources were placed in the right place. The force also renewed its 
approach to neighborhood policing to ensure the best return on this additional 
investment to deliver the best outcomes for our communities.   
 

2.5 It is important to note that whilst the delivery of SNTs is a policing response, it is 
heavily reliant on engagement with and support of other partners in order to 
make Derbyshire Safer Together. Long term sustained problem solving cannot 
be achieved as a single agency.  

 
3. Engaging Communities 
 
3.1 Effective engagement with individuals and groups within local communities is 

key to successful neighbourhood policing. 
 
3.2 Initiatives such as Neighbourhood Watch and Community Speedwatch have 

been identified as key local partners within communities to ensure a free flowing 
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of information. 
 
3.3 As part of its developing work, theforce have developed a communication 

strategy to sit along-side the Neighbourhood Policing Strategy to ensure that all 
SNT officers and staff are aware of the tools available to them to support 
engagement and ensure tailored and sustainable communications in local 
areas. 

 
3.4 Following support from the PCC, the force have reinvigorated Derbyshire Alert 

as a key communication tool that allows users to define the type and frequency 
of messages they receive from the force. At the time of writing this report 
Derbyshire Constabulary has in the region of 32000 people signed up to the 
service. Information about the service can be found at Appendix B of this report 

 
3.5 Operation Relentless is using its crime prevention activity as a platform to 

continue to increase participation in Derbyshire Alert. This is proving to be 
successful.  

 
4.0 Problem Solving 
 
4.1 Training is being rolled out to all SNT officers highlighting the SARAplus model 

approach to problem solving. This involves: 
 

• Scanning: identifying and prioritising potential crime and disorder 
problems 

• Analysis: the analysis of potential problems, by gathering information and 
intelligence to identify underlying causes of the problem 

• Response: the development and implementation of tailored activities to 
address the causes of the problem, as identified in the analysis phase 

• Assessment: the measurement of the impact of the response to test if it 
had the desired effect and to make changes to the response if required. 

 
4.2 Work is also being undertaken to understand what approaches other police 

force areas are adopting to tackle local community issues and bringing the 
learning back to Derbyshire where appropriate. 

 
4.3 Review work is being undertaken into the workloads of Police Community 

Support Officers (PCSOs) to ensure that they have the opportunity to fully 
engage with their communities and have the time to invest in looking for longer 
term solutions – linking in with community members and partners.  

 
4.4 The importance of the role of PCSOs in this area of work should not be 

underestimated. PCSOs support engagement within all areas of the community 
from youth engagement through to hard to reach communities and supporting 
vulnerable people. They are the eyes and ears on the street and the creators of 
intelligence pictures that allow us to prevent and tackle criminal behaviour. 

 
4.5 The Force is utilising the officers it has recruited through the Police Now 

scheme to look specifically at problem solving with neighbourhood policing and 
improve its skills and approach.  The ten Police Now officers are embedded 
within SNT's and have all created problem-solving plans that are relevant for 
their local areas. These have been presented at a force ‘Problem Solving 
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Impact Day’ and work is ongoing to continue with the SARA principles to tackle 
the issues that have been identified as most problematic by local communities. 

 
4.6  The Constabulary is continuing to develop its problem-solving approach by 

introducing the Prevention, Partnership and Collaboration Department. This is 
led by a Chief Superintendent and a small team and is actively developing an 
operating model where problem solving becomes an inherent part of all force 
activity. Plans are being developed to invest additional staff, including Problem 
Solving Tactical Advisors, who are accredited experts in advising and 
coordinating problem solving activity. 

 
4.7   Furthermore, the Constabulary has been working closely with the Safer 

Derbyshire Board, to review and refine priorities for partnership working, with 
prevention being a key theme to for Community Safety Partnerships to deliver 
upon. 

 
5.0 Targeted Activity 
 
5.1 The two key force innovation programmes will support SNTs to work more 

effectively and efficiently and to target their activities to the areas of greatest 
need. These include the National Enablers Programme (NEP) which improves 
how staff work together along with more effective tasking and information 
sharing. This is combined with the force Business Intelligence and Analytics 
programme which creates dashboards providing SNTs with real-time 
information about crime within their local area. It allows them to view the data at 
a macro level looking for long term trends, as well as to drill down into the micro 
level and see what incidents have occurred and the details behind this.  

 
5.3 A key tool for engagement is Derbyshire Alert, which has been heavily 

supported by the PCC. This support community feedback allowing for a two-way 
dialogue between the police and communities and can help highlight where 
activity can be targeted. ‘Derbyshire Talking’ is an initiative that has been 
launched over the past few months, being led by PCSO Supervisors. This 
utilises a survey tool that is integrated with Derbyshire Alert and allows SNT’s to 
survey local communities to understand what is important to them and to target 
entrenched issues. 

 
5.4 Due to their local understanding, SNTs play an important role in work with 

specialist policing teams dealing with issues such as modern slavery, children at 
risk of exploitation or counter terrorism. Their local knowledge helps develop the 
intelligence picture and supports the work of these specialist teams. 

 
5.5 Work is underway to develop youth engagement teams to increase the 

knowledge and awareness of young people who may be facing challenging 
circumstances that will enable early interventions. This will be particularly 
beneficial when dealing with issues such as County Lines. 

 
5.6 Work is being carried to support a common approach, ensuring the force 

achieves best practice. Guidelines around school inputs and what SNTs should 
be delivering are being created, providing lesson plans so the messages 
delivered are consistent and clear.  
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5.7 PCSOs will be the key point of contacts for schools and should ensure the 
delivery of material is within the force’s remit, and supportive of the 
organisations and student’s needs, e.g. it would be another agency’s 
responsibility to deliver an input on mental wellbeing, however the force should 
be delivering Project Zao (the Force’s knife crime initiative) inputs.  

 
6.0 Promoting the right culture 
 
6.1 This work includes achieving sustainability in policing areas, recognising that the 

public want to see this area of policing maintained or increased. Therefore, the 
focus is around ensuring outcomes are based on visibility, engagement and 
long-term problem solving with partners.  

 
6.2 Through recent investments in this area we have seen PSCO Supervisory roles 

developed to support the work of PCSOs as well as Police Staff Investigators 
who are able to support activity. 2019/20 saw the following increases due to 
investment: 

 
• 20 additional SNT Constables  
• 11 PCSO Supervisors 
• 3 PCSO (including 2 digital PCSOs) 
• 11 Neighbourhood Enquiry Officers 
• 22 Detective Staff Investigators 
• 2 Community Speedwatch Coordinators 
• 8 Officers dedicated to the Rural Policing Team 

 
2020/21 will see a further 20 PCSOs added to the workforce to further support 
this work. 

 
6.3 Neighbourhood Profiles have been completed and continue to be developed for 

all areas to ensure that the force understand the key local issues as well as who 
the significant partners and local community contacts are in each area. 

 
6.4 A vital tool in engaging with large numbers of community members is the use of 

social media. Work is ongoing to support the effective and appropriate use of 
social media to maximise its benefits. 

 
6.5 As previously stated, Derbyshire Alert is another tool the force is using to 

promote dialogue between communities and SNTs. Survey tools on the system 
will help ensure that enforcement activity is proportionate and necessary to 
community needs and is based on evidence. 

 
7.0 Building Analytical Capability 
 
7.1 An unintended consequence of austerity has been a diminution of the analytical 

capabilities of police forces across the country. This in turn has led to a 
reduction in the understanding of the drivers of crime and the impact and 
effectiveness of police and/or partner interventions. This is at a time where 
modern culture is inherently based upon the generation and consumption of 
large amounts of digital data and contact via diverse electronic means is very 
much the norm.  
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7.2 The Force Business Intelligence and Analytics Programme has been in place for 
over eighteen months and its work recognises the need to become a data driven 
organisation. The Programme has created cloud-based technology that enables 
data to be configured and presented in data dashboards that give live time 
insights at all levels within the organisation. An SNT dashboard has already 
been developed that shows live time crime information, allows instant self-
briefing and informs patrol and preventative activity to deal with crime hotspots. 

 
7.3 Through the roll out of the National Enabling Programme, forces should see 

greatly increased opportunities to understand what the data is telling them and 
how effective they are being at tackling local issues.  

 
7.4 The PCC has previously reported to the panel on the use of the ECINS tool to 

help share information between the force and partners, primarily local 
Community Safety Partnerships. Whilst this tool continues to offer significant 
benefits the Force are also seeking to understand what opportunities the move 
to Office 365 will bring for appropriately sharing data with a variety of partners 
who are also using this platform. 

 
7.5 It should not be forgotten that a strong analytical capability will be key if the 

force are to successfully adopt the SARA approach to problem solving. 
 
8.0 Developing Staff and Officers 
 
8.1 The force has a strong desire to continue to professionalise the SNT roles.  It 

has been recognised that there will need to be specific training rolled out to 
support staff and officers in their role. This is currently being undertaken with a 
specific focus on problem solving. 

 
8.2 The implementation of NEP and Office 365 will support the sharing of 

information and best practice amongst teams and developments are underway 
to the force’s Intranet to develop team spaces where information about changes 
to legislation can be shared as well as discussions about approaches that have 
been successfully adopted in specific areas can be shared between SNTs. 

 
8.3 Scoping work is being completed to understand what national training is being 

offered to neighbourhood teams across the country. Continual Professional 
Development is vital to ensure we support our staff and officers to provide the 
best service we can to our communities. 

 
 
9.0 Developing Shared Learning 
 
9.1 As has previously been stated, new methods of sharing information and best 

practice are being rolled out across the force to support the development of 
SNTs. An ‘SNT Communities Platform’ is now available on Connect (Force 
Intranet) to maximise opportunities to share learning with all SNT's across the 
County. Also, ‘Shared Learning Days’ are being employed to promote ongoing 
work that is taking place across the force; ensuring that effective projects are 
highlighted and available to all. 

 
9.2 The force continues to seek examples of best practice from elsewhere and 
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using these to continuously improve the development of work within Derbyshire. 
 
9.3 As previously mentioned, a Partnership, Prevention and Collaboration Team 

has been established to ensure the maximum benefits are realised through our 
partnership activity with the County and City and the local CSPs. This is also 
supporting the professionalisation of the SNT roles, standardising the force 
approach and maximising its benefits for our communities.  

 
10.0 Operation Relentless 
 
10.1 Following the increase in Council Tax precept agreed by the Panel, the PCC 

and Chief Constable agreed to invest in a refresh of the Operation Relentless 
approach to tackling volume issues within communities. 

 
10.2 Specific areas of focus include targeting burglars, car thieves and those 

involved in robbery offences. 
 
10.3 Officers have been carrying out a series of warrants, identifying handlers of 

stolen goods, conducting checks of scrap metal dealers and locking up suspects 
in a concerted effort to reduce burglary, auto crime and robbery. 

 
10.4 SNTs will be engaging with local people to mark items and issue crime 

prevention advice to keep themselves, their homes and vehicles safe. 
 
10.5 A proactive media plan is in place to inform the public about Operation 

Relentless activity and to share results. As part of the campaign journalists are 
being invited to accompany officers on a series of warrants and events to help 
also raise public awareness of the activity that is taking place.  

 
10.6 The Operation will run for the next year; as part of the suite of activity, there will 

be the opportunity for Local Policing inspectors to bid for funding to facilitate 
innovative problem-solving projects to tackle issues that are a concern to local 
communities. These projects will be informed by ‘Derbyshire Talking’ and the 
‘Derbyshire Alert Survey Tool’ which will provide an evidence base for 
identifying what matters most to local communities. 

 
10.6 In summary, Neighbourhood policing is at the heart of public confidence and 

feelings of safety. The force recognises this and is ensuring it develops best 
practice, has a sustainable partnership problem solving approach and mindset, 
with professionalised roles and motivated staff to deliver the best outcomes and 
services that it can.  

 
  
 
 
Contact details 
in the event 
of enquiries 

Name: Hardyal Dhindsa 
 

External telephone number: 0300 122 6000 
 

Email address:  pccoffice@derbyshire.pnn.police.u
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APPENDIX A: Safer Neighbourhood Team Locations 
 
SOUTH DIVISION 
 
South Derbyshire 
 

• Etwall, Hatton & Hilton 
• Mercia 
• Melbourne 
• Gresley, Woodville & Swadlincote 
• Newhall & Midway 
• Linton, Overseal & Lullington 

 
Derby East 
 

• Alvaston 
• Boulton 
• Sinfin & Osmaston 
• Chellaston 

 
Derby West 
 

• Mickleover 
• Littleover & Blagreaves 
• Abbey 
• Rose Hill 
• Normanton 

 
Derby North 
 

• Mackworth & Morley 
• Allestree & Darley 
• Derby City 
• Derwent & Oakwood 
• Chaddesden & Spondon 

 
Ilkeston 
 

• Ilkeston Rural 
• Cotmanhay & Shipley View 
• Ilkeston Town 
• Larklands and Gallows 
• Kirk Hallam & Hallam Fields 
• Borrowash & Ockbrook 
• Long Eaton Rural 
• Sandiacre 
• Long Eaton North 
• Long Eaton South 
• Long Eaton Town 
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NORTH DIVISION 
 
North East 
 

• Killamarsh 
• Eckington 
• Dronfield 
• Unstone & Rural 
• Wingerworth & Rural 
• Clay Cross 
• North Wingfield, Pilsley, Stonebroom & Shirland 
• Holmewood, Grassmoor, Calow & Arkwright 
• Barlborough 
• Whitwell 
• Clowne 
• Bolsover & Shuttlewood 
• Creswell 
• Scarcliffe 
• Shirebrook 
• Pleasley 
• Tibshelf 

 
Chesterfield 
 

• Staveley 
• Chesterfield Town Centre 
• Brimington 
• Dunston Moor & St. Helen’s 
• Hasland & St. Leonard’s 
• Hollingwood, Inkersall & Duckmanton 
• Middlecroft & Poolsbrook 
• Newbold & Brockwell 
• Walton & West 
• Whittington & Barrow Hill 

 
Amber Valley 
 

• Duffield, Belper Rural & Holloway 
• Belper Town 
• Kilburn 
• Heage 
• Alfreton Town 
• South Normanton & Pinxton 
• Somercotes & Riddings 
• Alfreton Rural 
• Ripley Town Centre 
• Codnor, Waingroves & Langley Mill 
• Heanor & Loscoe 
• Quarndon & Kirk Langley 
• Shipley, Smalley & Horsely 
 

Page 27



Derbyshire Dales 

• Ashbourne
• Bakewell, Sheldon over Haddon & Ashford
• Darley Dale & Winster
• Hathersage
• Hullands & Brailsford
• Marston & Clifton
• Matlock Bath, Cromford & Bonsall
• Matlock
• Stanton, Youlgreave & White Peak Villages
• Tideswell, Litton, Baslow & Beeley
• Tissington & Carsington
• Wirksworth & Middleton

High Peak 

• Buxton Rural East
• Buxton Rural West
• Buxton Town
• Chapel & Chinely
• Fairfield
• Gamesley & St. Johns
• Glossop Town Centre
• Hadfield & Tintwistle
• Hope Valley
• New Mills & Hayfield
• Whaley Bridge
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Derbyshire Alert is a free two-way community 
messaging service that allows Derbyshire 
Constabulary to send out messages on local crimes, 
good news, community events and crime prevention. 

y 	 Choose the information you would like to receive

y 	 Manage your own account on line

y 	 Receive and reply to messages from your  

local Safer Neighbourhood policing teams

y 	 Work together with us to tackle crime  

and anti-social behaviour in your area

DC - Derbyshire Alert leaflet A5 12-19

Log on and sign up to create your profile at: 

www.derbyshirealert.co.uk 
to receive emails, and urgent messages  

by text and voice mail.

Remember to activate your account  
from your initial sign-up email.

Sign up today ...to be aware of crime
updates and local policing news in your area

D E R B Y S H I R E

Making Derbyshire Safer Together

www.derbyshire.police.uk

in an emergency 
always call 999 Follow us onFind us on@DerbysPolice

Learn about

Bogus callers

Burglaries & thefts

Suspicious persons

Suspicious vehicles

Police witness appeals

Missing person appeals

Community meetings 

Crime prevention advice

A P P E N D I X  B
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PUBLIC   AGENDA ITEM 10 

DERBYSHIRE POLICE AND CRIME PANEL 

25th June 2020 

Report of the Director of Legal and Democratic Services of Derbyshire County 
Council 

ANNUAL RETURN FOR GRANT FUNDING FOR APRIL 2019 TO MARCH 2020 

1. Purpose of the Report

To consider the position regarding grant funding available to the Police and Crime
Panel from the Home Office for the period of April 2019 to March 2020 and to
inform Members of the grant funding available for the year 2020/2021.

2. Information and Analysis

In establishing Police and Crime Panels, the Home office agreed that funding
would be available to ensure that there is a Police and Crime Panel for the police
area able to carry out its scrutiny functions and responsibilities as set out in the
Police Reform and Social Responsibility Act 2011.  A limited grant is provided on
application to each Local Authority acting as the Host Authority for the provision of
administrative and management support to facilitate the Panel.

The grant available does vary from year to year.  For the financial year 2019-
2020, the funding available is a grant of up to £67,100.   The letter dated 16th
August 2019 confirming the offer of the grant is attached at Appendix 1 and the
grant agreement is attached at Appendix 2.   The grant is paid upon application
and a return detailing costs incurred.  Usually, there is a requirement to report at
the mid-point of the year as well as at the end of the financial year.  However, this
year, the Home Office has agreed that the return need only be provided at the end
of the financial year.  Details of the return for 2019-2020 were provided to the
Home Office in early March and are attached at Appendix 3.

Costs claimed for panel administration include officer time in supporting and
advising the Panel as well as administrative costs in respect of the production and
circulation reports (including printing and postage), the cost of meeting rooms and
training.  For this year costs claimed have included the training session provided
by Frontline Consulting in October 2019 (please note that on the return, this cost
has erroneously been recorded as recruitment – no recruitment costs have been
incurred this year); attendance at the National Conference for Police (fire) and
Crime Panels in November 2019; subscriptions to the regional network and the
national network; and catering for the training event and meetings.

The grant can also cover member expenses and allowances.  However, the Panel
arrangements for the Derbyshire Police and Crime Panel confirm that no
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allowance or expenses payments will be made by the Panel itself to councillor 
members and that any allowances or expenses payment which may be made 
councillor members arising out of Panel Membership shall be determined and 
borne by the appointing council for each Panel member individually.  Derbyshire 
County Council as the host authority reimburses reasonable expenses to 
independent members provided that this is agreed as part of the annual budget 
approved by the Panel.  
 

Details of the grant for the financial year 2020/2021 have now been received and a 
letter dated 29th May confirming a grant of up to £67,100 is attached at Appendix 4.  
A report regarding the formulation of a plan to maximise the use of the available 
funding will be brought for consideration by the Panel to the next meeting. 
 
 
3.  Financial Considerations 
 

As detailed within the report.  
 

4. Legal Considerations  
 

The functions and responsibilities of Police and Crime Panels are set out in the 
Police Reform and Social Responsibility Act 2011 and are to scrutinise the actions 
and decisions of police and crime commissioners, and provide support and 
challenge to the commissioner in the exercise of their functions.   They focus their 
attention on key strategic actions and decisions taken by the commissioner, 
including whether they have achieved the objectives set out in their police and 
crime plan, considered the relevant priorities of their community safety partners 
and consulted appropriately with the public.  
 
The grant is paid in exercise of the power conferred upon the Secretary of State 
for the Home Department under section 31 of the Local Government Act 2003 to 
provide financial support to a local authority in England or Wales.  
 

5. Other Considerations  
 

In preparing this report, the relevance of the following factors has been 
considered: prevention of crime and disorder, equality and diversity, human 
resources, environmental, health and transport considerations. 

 
6. Background Papers 
 

The file currently held by the Director of Legal and Democratic Services.  
 

7. Officer’s Recommendation  
 

That the Police and Crime Panel notes:  
 

7.1  the position regarding grant funding for the year April 2019 to March 2020;  
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7.2 the funding available for the year 2020/2021; and  
7.3   that a  report regarding the formulation of a plan to maximise the use of 

available funding will be brought for consideration by the Panel to the next 
meeting .  

 
 
 
 
 

Simon Hobbs 
Director of Legal & Democratic Services 

Derbyshire County Council  
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APPENDIX 4  

Police Strategy and Reform Unit  

6th Floor Fry Building  

pccpartnersenquiries@homeoffice.gsi.gov.uk  

  

  

 
Claire Bell 
County Hall 
Matlock 
DE4 3EG 
claire.bell@derbyshire.gov.uk  

29 May 2020 
  
Dear Claire 
 
DERBYSHIRE POLICE AND CRIME PANEL GRANT – 
FINANCIAL YEAR 2020/21 
 
I am writing to confirm the offer of a grant of up to £67,100 to Derbyshire 
County Council as host authority in respect of the Derbyshire Police and Crime 
Panel (PCP). 
 
Payment of this grant, to the agreed schedule in the attached Grant Agreement, 
is subject to your acceptance of this offer and the standard terms and conditions 
of the Grant Agreement.  
 
To allow public scrutiny of PCP spending, PCP’s must publish, as a minimum 
on their website, details of all their expenditure (or, where that is not possible, 
on the Host Authority’s website). This will include details of all panel 
administration costs and individual panel member claims for expenses and 
allowances.  
 
If you wish to accept this offer of grant funding, please sign and return to the 
above email address, one copy of the Grant Agreement, ensuring that you 
complete the Acceptance of Grant pages. Please be aware that no payments 
will be released until receipt of the signed documentation.  
 
Yours sincerely,   
  

  
  
Lauren Diffey 
Head of PCC Policy, Scrutiny & Accountability 
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